
   

If anyone is in Christ, the new creation has come: The old has gone, the new is here! ~ II Cor. 5:17 

 

 

 Praise God for a wonderful “Bread of Heaven” Chorale tour that took 39 students to Pennsylvania 

and New York from April 14-20. Salt & Light Co. toured in Ohio, Indiana, and Illinois earlier in the 

spring and also reported great times of interaction. 

 On May 3 at 5:00-8:30 pm, both Salt & Light Co. and the Rosedale Chorale will perform at a 

Double Header on RBC’s campus – complete with a BBQ chicken intermission and auction of gifts 

donated by individuals and businesses. We hope and pray that by the end of the evening, we’ll be able 

to celebrate the completion of the Debt-Free Dorm Fund. As of this writing, we need $60.000 to 

reach the $100,000 matching gift challenge. Pray for wonderful times of worship and fellowship, 

and join us for this historic occasion if you can! 

 Pray for Heather Maust, Registrar, as she plans graduation weekend events: a banquet honoring 

grads and their parents on May 23 at 5:30 pm, and commencement at 10:30 am on May 24. Jeff 

Linthicum, pastor of First Mennonite in Berne, Indiana (and father of graduate Nate Linthicum), will 

serve as speaker. Graduation festivities will take place in the chapel. 

 Pray for the 35 graduates who are completing their Associate in Biblical Studies degrees in 2025. 

May they know God’s clear direction in their next steps for ministry, employment, further education, 

internships, etc. 

 Pray for 2025-26 RD/RA teams: Abigail Olmstead, Courtney Geiser, and Mena Guzman; and Jaxon 

Miller and Jon Luke Blanton. Both teams will help to oversee the transition to new living quarters as 

the women move into the new dorm and the men move into the old women’s dorm. 

 Continue to pray that God will meet our daily operating expenses as we move toward the end of our 

fiscal year on June 30. Praise God that Lynford Schrock, CFO, has mostly completed the process of 

transitioning our old accounting system to QuickBooks. 

 Pray for Jeremy Miller, President, and the development team – Aaron Miller, Director, Matt 

Mullen, and Jewel Showalter – as they work to build a secure financial support base for the school. 

 Both weeks of Choral Camp, July 7-18, are full! Interested campers can be waitlisted. Pray with Liz 

Yoder, Camp Director, that the needed teachers and summer staff will come together. 

 RBC is collaborating with the Rosedale Network to host an Educators’ Conference on campus from 

June 23-25. This conference is designed for school administrators and teachers to build relationships, 

collaborate, sharpen their skills, and find encouragement. For more information, contact Heather at 

hmaust@rosedale.edu or visit www.eventbrite.com/e/rosedale-network-educators-conference-tickets-

1226753345279. Pray that this conference can help to produce “strong roots and steady growth.” 
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